
Public Meeting Notice 

Washington County, in conjunction with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT), will host 
a public involvement meeting to present proposed improvements for the following project: 

WisDOT Project 2711-06-00/70   Washington County Project 
County P      County P 
WIS 145 – Sherman Road     Sherman Road – WIS 60 
Washington County     Washington County 
 
County P Improvement Project 
The County P improvement project begins at the intersection of WIS 145 and extends northerly to WIS 
60. The purpose of the project is to address a deteriorating pavement structure and cross culverts, and 
evaluate the vertical geometry and sight distance of the roadway.  Proposed improvements include 
reconstructing the roadway to improve vertical profiles, increase sight distances, add turn lanes, widen 
the paved shoulder, replace deteriorating cross culverts, and extend an existing box culvert to enhance 
safety and efficiency of the roadway. 

The WisDOT funded project limits are from WIS 145 to approximately 300’ north of Sherman Road.  The 
Washington County funded project limits are from approximately 300’ north of Sherman Road to WIS 60. 

Construction is currently scheduled for 2024.  The section of County P being improved will be closed to 
through traffic during construction with a posted detour. 
 
Please attend 
To find out about the proposed project, interested persons are encouraged to attend the public 
involvement meeting scheduled for 5:30 pm to 6:30 pm on Thursday, April 14, 2022 at the Village of 
Jackson Municipal Complex located at N168 W19851 Main Street, Jackson, WI 53037.  There will 
be a brief presentation at 5:45 pm.  The facility is wheelchair accessible.  Hearing impaired persons 
needing assistance should contact the Wisconsin Telecommunication Relay System (dial 711) at least 
three working days prior to the meeting. 
 
Information available 
Representatives from Washington County, WisDOT, and Gremmer & Associates (design consultant), will 
be available to explain the proposed improvements and obtain your feedback on the identified needs and 
proposed improvements.  Exhibits showing the proposed improvements will be on display and take home 
material will be available to provide additional information on the project.   
 
Your involvement 
We want your input on the preliminary engineering plans.  Please attend the information meeting to 
review the displays, ask questions and share your thoughts. If you cannot attend, but would like to 
receive information about the project, contact one of the people listed below. 
 
Project contact 
For more information about the project, contact:  
 
Scott Schmidt, Chief Public Works Officer  Jeff Chvosta, Project Engineer 
Washington County Highway Department  Gremmer & Associates, Inc. 
900 Lang Street     93 South Pioneer Road, Suite 300 
West Bend, WI  53090    Fond du Lac, WI  54935 
(262) 335-4435      (920) 924-5720  
scott.schmidt@washcowisco.gov   j.chvosta@gremmerassociates.com  


